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New beginnings bring change. I'd like to start out the year by 
recognizing some of the people who've served loyally on the 
GTYC Board of Directors. Past Commodore Bob Cornwell, 
Director Jed Mooney, Director Kent Walton, Kim Marian for 
four years of service as Secretary, and Dave Skibowski for his 
14 years of service as Treasurer. The list will not be complete 
without thanking 2017's Commodore C. David Phelps. Thank 
you! 

Change can be exciting. I'm looking forward to work with a 
fantastic group of volunteers serving our club as board 
members, committee members, and officers. These members 
will be nominated and confirmed at the January meeting of 
the Board of Directors.  

Of course, change can be shocking. The loss of our good friend 
David A. Guba reminds us that life is fragile. A pivotal member 
of our club, David was the classic triple threat: Good husband, 
good father, good friend. His presence will be greatly missed. 

See you around the club,  

RC Bob Clark 
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Miscellaneous Ramblings………………………………………..PC40 

Well December’s gone by in a whirl and the New Year is 
staring us in the face. Driving has been a bit of a challenge 
during the holidays and I hope everyone is safe and sound. 
Also challenging this week has been the battle of the bulge. 
So far I’m holding my own, but will be dieting next Tuesday!!!

The Volvo Ocean Race fleet completed leg 3 at Melbourne 
between the 24th and the 27th. They will start leg 4 to Hong 
Kong on Tuesday, the 2nd. Leg 4 is 6000 miles and goes 
through 4 climate zones so it could be a tough one.

On Boxing Day, Wild Oats XI smashed the record for the Rolex 
Sydney - Hobart Race beating LDV Comanche by 26 minutes, 
but were penalized 1 hour for not keeping clear and LDV 
Comanche was awarded line honors. Guess they should have 
done their two turns penalty!!! Hmmm, I wonder how long it 
would take a 100 footer to do 2 turns. Considering that it was 
near the start the traffic might have been a problem. Now all 
of you racers out there take note — when in doubt, DO YOUR 
TURNS!!!

We will all miss Dave Guba and our condolences go out to 
Cindy and the kids. I will always remember the Toaster 
sailing by the stern of the RC boat with Dave giving me his 3 
finger salute and calling out “E”. Sail on Dave, sail on.

Misc. Ramblings
PC40



Membership Committee
Rob Lovell

Greetings from the Membership Committee and welcome to 2018.

Feeling a bit adventurous, and attempting to use our Club's web driven 
membership database, I logged on today and began the 2018 dues updating 
process. Frankly, whenever I do that, I never know what is going to happen and 
what random emails could get generated. So, if you get an email from the Club 
that says you may have just  won a million dollars, it's probably my fault, and 
you really probably didn't just win a million dollars, as they finally arrested 
that Nigerian Prince friend of mine.

The Club's Website has been updated to reflect the 2018 dues levels, and I have 
manually invoiced all of the Active, formerly known as full, or ownership, 
Members of our Club. Doing this process one membership at a time is a bit 
tedious, but I haven't figured out over the past few years how to make the 
website do it on its own, and going through the database one member at a time 
does allow me to spot outstanding invoices that may need to be addressed. (I 
hope to get the Associates' records invoiced over the next few days.)

Now, I'm not perfect, just ask my wife, so if you log in to your Club Profile and 
think things might be askew, shoot me an email expressing your outrage and 
I'll see what I can do. I've been making notes, and I will attempt to track down 
some of the askewedness, hopefully before someone points out that 
askewednessis not a word.   

At the end of January, the Membership Committee will be sending out your 
dues statements. Like always, they will be considered due by the end of 
February. You are welcome of course to pay them before February 1st, and if 
you do so in the next few weeks, I might even figure it out in time to not send 
you a statement.   

As always, Ian is more than happy for you to come down for a refreshing 
beverage and drop off a check or pay with a credit card at the bar. I'll try to 
have a list for the bartenders to reflect your dues and membership level in case 
you forgot. And, as always, unless you pay online, there is a delay between you 
paying your dues and me finding out about it to update the website. 



Membership Committee
Rob Lovell

2018 is the ninth year of our $10 per year for 10 years dues increase program. 
The Active Dues level for 2018 is $490 and our Associates will owe $392. If you 
are collecting Social Security and have been a member in good standing for the 
past 15 years, you may be eligible for a Senior Discount. As the Bylaws require 
Board Approval for any change in membership status, please reach out to the 
Membership Committee at membership@gtyc.org if you believe your years of 
wisdom shared with the Club makes you eligible for the Senior Discount. 

Finally, as reported in 2017, we are changing the front door lock at the Club. 
Very soon, the old fobs will no longer work. New fobs are available for Active 
Members at a cost of $15 per fob and the cost of the fob has been added to this 
year's Membership Dues Invoice. If you do not wish to have a key to the Club, 
you are not obligated to purchase one. Please just pay your normal dues rate 
and ignore the Key Fob Charge on your statement. If you have already picked 
up your fob and do not wish to purchase it, please return your fob to Ian or 
Jordan. If you require an additional fob, please let us know and we will update 
the Fob Database and activate an additional one for you.

Have a great 2018 and the Membership Committee looks forward to seeing you 
enjoy and helping out at the Club. 



Please Note

The PAST COMMODORES COUNCILwill meet Wednesday January 
24 at 1800 hrs at GTYC.  All past COMMODORES who are in good 
standing with GTYC and who are not board members are 
encouraged to attend. An agenda will be emailed to all qualified 
past commodores prior to the meeting.  Discussion topics should 
be submitted to wesn1@aol.com.
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Uncle Homer’s Picture Show

Cal Karr and Jayne Mohr exchange burgees with 
the Bora Bora Yacht Club on 12/9/17
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